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The 

The Weekly Newsletter of St. Luke’s Episcopal Church 

 

I AM WITH YOU ALWAYS Matthew 28:20 

 

Have you ever felt like your spiritual life resembles a dry, arid desert?  Or…perhaps you are 

in the most glorious spiritual “rainforest” right now. Wherever you feel you are today, a 

great promise from God is that He will meet us where we are.  Isn’t that a glorious gift?  In 

this chaotic, unsettling time we are in, the knowledge of that is extremely comforting.  I 

would really love it if I could do that in every relationship, and in every encounter.  Meet 

everyone “where they are”.  Some days I achieve as close as I can to that.  Other days I am 

far from it.  I get too wrapped up in all my own layers and layers of things on my mind and 

in my heart to simply stop my mind and focus on where someone else might be in their life.   

 

Grief has a way of making you appear or act different from how your heart truly is.  As we 

all know, grief can be the result of so many things we experience.  The death of a loved one 

is certainly a profound, and deep-rooted grief.  The loss of a job, a friendship, the grief of 

losing contact with those you love or enjoy being with, and many other situations can all be 

extremely difficult.  During these last few months I have spoken with many who are 

grieving, many who are troubled, and many who are 'worn down', as Bishop Reed described 

the feeling in his recent homily at St. Luke's.   However, I also have spoken with many that 

are spending more time with their family in glorious ways.  Families that are not watching 

television or using electronics as much, friends who are organizing and finishing jobs they 

have had on their “list” forever.  People are using their creativity in ways they never would 

have thought of before.  And for some…they have grown deeper in love with God by 

spending more quality time in the Word, in “virtual” bible studies, being in nature and 

realizing the gloriousness of His creation, and by seeking Him more in each day. 

 

So, wherever we are right now…I pray that we know…that we know…that we 

KNOW...God meets us right there.  He loves the desert with us just as much as he enjoys a 

beautiful glorious rain shower in the forest.  And wherever we are… I pray that He also 

gives us the grace to see each other through His eyes! 

 

Peace Love Joy! 

Nancy Woods 
 

The Steeple 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello to everyone, 
 

It was a treat to have Rev. Noel Doherty officiate at last Sunday’s service. We’ll welcome Fr. Noel back 

on Sunday, July 26, and – this is news – again on Sundays August 9th and 23rd.  There is a possibility 

that we’ll have another supply priest on one or two of the other Sundays in August, but if not, the service 

will be led by a member of the congregation. 

 

This coming Sunday’s 10 a.m. service will be lay-led, with Keeli Droege serving as lay leader, Jim 

Grillot as lay reader and Jim Warring providing the homily. We appreciate these dedicated members 

stepping up to help us maintain a regular schedule of worship, as abbreviated as it must be in these 

pandemic-precaution times. Also, thanks go to Kris Bonner and the altar guild, to Steve Clark in charge 

of usher scheduling, and to Jeff Birk for his technical wizardry as well as recruitment of lay leaders and 

readers. 

 

The updated St. Luke’s Church Profile was delivered to Canon to the Ordinary Eric Cooter on Tuesday, 

following approval of the vestry on Monday evening. Thanks to everyone who contributed thoughts to 

this 15-page overview of our church, our community and our expectations for the next rector. This is the 

base document the Diocese will use to help us find a new rector. Right now, it’s a text-only document, 

but Nancy Woods has agreed to apply her graphic design talents to make it an attractive booklet-style 

presentation with photos to deliver to prospective candidates when we get to that stage. 

 

The Diocese also will use the Church Profile in locating an interim rector for us. This will be a clergy 

person who can not only officiate at services but be at the church several days a week to provide pastoral 

counseling and support, plan services, and help us with other aspects of church activities. The timing on 

when an interim rector will be available is uncertain at this early stage, but I’m optimistic it will be 

sometime this fall. The interim rector is interim ONLY. He or she cannot be considered as a candidate 

for our full-time rector. Finding our new rector involves a more extensive search and vetting process, in 

which the Diocese takes the lead before presenting us with candidates. 

 

I have been in regular communications with Canon Cooter over the last couple of weeks, and he has 

indicated that he will be making an in-person visit to St. Luke’s in the not-too-distance future.  

 

Dan Droege, Sr. Warden 

On behalf of the Vestry 
 

 

Office Hours & Information: Roseanne is in the office Monday – Thursdays from 9:30 a.m. 

to 1:30 p.m. The north doors will be locked, but if you need anything, please ring the doorbell 

or call the office at 918-336-1212. Roseanne’s cell phone is 918-287-8784. 

 

Chapel Schedule: Closed until the new lock has been installed. 

 

The Chapel lock is worn out. A new one has been ordered but it has not yet arrived. 

 

Until the new lock is installed, call the office at 918-336-1212 to be admitted or ring the bell 

at the north doors during office hours Mondy – Thursday 9:30 a.m. – 1:30 p.m. 
 

 



                                    
  

St. Luke’s Prayer List 

Please keep the following persons 

in your prayers:  
Jenny, Georgia, Millie, Bryson, 
Suzanne, Evelyn, Toni, Milton, 

Joseph, Lyndee, Alan, Bill, Karen, 
Ethan, Elaine, Marjean, Helen, 
Mark, Cynthia, Steve, Barbara, 

Brent, Katie, Ruth, Glenn, Marsha, 
Jerry, D.J., Sarah, Mary, Emily, 
Whitney, Lloyd, Milt, Belinda, 

Wendy, David, Tracy, Linda, Terry, 
Leaona, Connie, Tracy, Mark, 
Diana, Jim, Lisa, Helen, Nan, 

Patricia, Elizabeth, and all 
members of our armed forces and 

their families. 
If you have a prayer request, 
contact our Prayer Ministry 

Coordinator Thelma Blackburn 

918-333-7902 or 
TPBGEN@aol.com or the church 

office at 918-336-1212 or 
office@episcopalbartlesville.org. 

 

 

Agape Mission Volunteer Schedule  
 

 

 

Thursday, July 23: 

9-11am: Jim Liehr 

10:45am – 1pm: Jeff Birk, Dean Zervas 

Glenda Garrison, Darian Kedy, Jen Peterson,  

1:00 – 2:45pm: Carol Murphy, Radomir Petrovich,  

Becky Olsen 
 

Thursday, August 13: 

9-11am: Jeanne Julstrom, Becky Liehr 

10:45am – 1pm: Kris Bonner, Rita Childers, Becky 

Liehr, 

 Kathy Zervas, Dolores McCreary 

1:00 – 2:45pm: Peter Julstrom, Miriam Petrovich,  

Wendy Hall 
 

Online & Mobile Giving Available 

     Online giving application is now available to St. Luke's members through the Tithe.ly mobile 

application or directly online from your home device. You can utilize either method of giving by going 

to this Tithe.ly web page  (https://get.tithe.ly/download-tithely-app). Complete instructions for using 

this convenience are provided on the home page of the St. Luke’s website 

(http://episcopalbartlesville.org) or by picking Online Giving in the right-side menu. 

     Regardless of whether you can manage all or some of your normal giving, please continue to 

support our community of faith.  And if you’re not comfortable with virtual giving, you can always 

mail a check to the church office: St. Luke’s Episcopal Church, 210 E 9th St, Bartlesville, OK 74003 

or drop a check into our locked mail slot near north entrance. 
 

 

 

Bereavement Team 1 

Susie Clark, Nancy Woods, Sally 
Lindsey, Georgia Gates, Jeanne 

Julstrom. 

 

 

If you need technical assistance, please call 

Roseanne at the church office at 918-336-1212 and 

she will get someone to call you with some helpful 

advice. 

Hymns this Sunday are the favorites of the following 
parishoners: 

 
“My Hope is Built on Nothing Less” – Mary Jo Peterson 
 
“A Hymn to the Holy Spirit” – Steve & Susie Clark, 
Becky Liehr, Amy Borg, Brad Borg. 
 
“Seek Ye First the Kingdom of God” – Keeli Droege, 
Steve & Susie Clark, Becky Liehr, Kris Bonner. 

https://get.tithe.ly/download-tithely-app
http://episcopalbartlesville.org/
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Finding An Agent That’s Right For You 

 

St. Luke’s Episcopal Church contacts: 
Senior Warden, Dan Droege, 
dbdcomm.2@gmail.com. 
Doug McIver, Jr. Warden 
(dmciver@susandickcpa.com) 
Roseanne McKee, Office Manager/Asst. to 
Rector (office@episcopalbartlesville.org) 
Office Phone:  918-336-1212 
Dolores McCreary, Organist/Choir Director 
(dolores@episcopalbartlesville.org)  
 

 

• Be aware – No one from St. Luke’s will request gift cards or other 

monetary support through email. If you receive such a message in 

your email, it is spam. All financial requests/special appeals at St. 

Luke’s go through normal channels and any special requests will 

be made by phone or in person.  

thoughts... Other 

St. Luke’s Episcopal Church 

210 East 9th St. 

Bartlesville, OK 74003 

Connecting with St. Luke’s 
 

To learn various ways to connect at St. Luke’s, visit our website at: http://episcopalbartlesville.org/ 

Birthdays and Anniversaries July 8 – July 23 

 
Birthdays 

 

Dolores McCreary, July 8 

Charles Martin, July 8 

Lyndsey Stuart and Monica Martin, July 11 

Kendall Martin, July 12 

Jeanne Julstrom, July 17 

Susan Brooks, July 18 

Emily Megee, July 20 

Logan Martin, July 21 

Story Martin, July 22 

Jason Carroll, July 23 

 

 

St. Luke’s Vestry Members 

 

o Dan Droege, Sr. Warden – dbdcomm.2@gmail.com    918-331-7936 

o Doug McIver, Jr. Warden - dmciver@susandickcpa.com   785-342-4328 

o Penny Williams - oklaborn@sbcglobal.net   

o Nancy Woods - Nancywoods120@gmail.com    

o Steve VanAken - scvanaken@sbcglobal.net  

o Heather Boyle - heatherboyle@sbcglobal.net 

o Nancy Warring - newarring@cityofbartlesville.org 

o Karl Franks - ktdfranks@gmail.com   

o Travis Perry - travperry@gmail.com 

o Katherine Powell - kmpbmp@cableone.net 

o Monica Martin - Rhett36@juno.com 
 

mailto:dbdcomm.2@gmail.com
mailto:dmciver@susandickcpa.com
mailto:office@episcopalbartlesville.org
mailto:dolores@episcopalbartlesville.org
http://episcopalbartlesville.org/
mailto:dbdcomm.2@gmail.com
mailto:dmciver@susandickcpa.com
mailto:oklaborn@sbcglobal.net
mailto:Nancywoods120@gmail.com
mailto:scvanaken@sbcglobal.net
mailto:heatherboyle@sbcglobal.net
mailto:newarring@cityofbartlesville.org
mailto:ktdfranks@gmail.com
mailto:travperry@gmail.com
mailto:kmpbmp@cableone.net
mailto:Rhett36@juno.com


  

St. Luke’s Episcopal Church 

May 2020 Financials 

June Financial Summary for the Steeple 

 

The following are a few highlights from the June financials summarized on the table.  These 

financials are as of June 30, 2020.   

Year-to-date total income was $223,005, which is better than we had budgeted by $14,799.  

Included in total income is a new line item called CARE proceeds.  This money is from the 

Paycheck Protection Program established by the CARES Act and provides funds to pay up to 

eight weeks of payroll costs including benefits.  Year-to-date this accounted for $39,463 of 

total income, which reflects the total of all funds the church will receive from this source.  If 

not for the CARE proceeds that we received April, May and June, our income would have 

been $24,664 below budget. 

Year-to-date expenses are $192,350, which is better than budgeted by $18,834.  Much of the 

lower-than-budgeted expenses can be attributed to the church being closed during the 

pandemic, which reduced utility expenses.  Going forward, we anticipate having lower 

expenses until a new rector is hired. 

Year-to-date net income is $30,655, which is $33,633 above the budget.  Keep in mind, 

however, that the budget we approved in January had assumed a deficit of $20,654. Therefore, 

even with the CARES payments and lower expenses, it’s important that members maintain 

their financial commitments to the church in order to keep the anticipated deficit as low as 

possible.  

The Arvest checking account still had $44,952 on June 30, and we have not had to withdraw 

money from the Vanguard investment account yet this year in order to cover expenses.  The 

Vanguard investment account has dedicated funds in money market in case we need to 

transfer funds.  In total, our Vanguard investment account had $263,493 on June 30.  The 

mutual fund investments thru the first half of the year have lost $239 due to the stock market 

decline. 

 
 

 



 

 



  

 



 

 

  

 



  

 



 

  

 



  

 



 

  

 



  

 



 



  

 



 

  

 





 


